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The following correspondence was received from the various agencies circulated:

1) Letter dated April 18, 2006 from the Essex Region Conservation Authority - no

objections, however the northwest corner of the site is subject to ERCA

regulations and will requirea permit/clearance prior to any construction or site

alterations. ERCA also requests the opportunity to review site plans for the

subject lands to determine the need for the owner to undertake a stormwater

management analysis.

2) Letter dated April 22, 2006 from AJ. Tiefenbach objecting to the proposed zoning
by- law amendment.

Councillor Bailey asked if the subject land had always been zoned Agricultural.

The Planning Coordinator advised that the subject lands have been zoned Agricultural
A) Zone both in the current and previous Zoning By-law, however, the eastern portion of

the lands 20+ acres had previously been rezoned to Special Industrial. Initially only one

half of the property was rezoned to Special Industrial due to the availability of municipal
water, however, the waterline along Alma has now been looped.

Chairman Leardi asked what the property is designated in the Official Plan.

The Planning Coordinator advised the property is designated Light Industrial III the

Town's Official Plan.

Councillor Renaud inquired as to the proposed use of the corner lot.

The Planning Coordinator advised that a church is proposed for the corner lot and the

property was the subject of both a rezoning and site plan agreement.

Chairman Leardi asked if a daycare centre is also proposed on this lot.

The Planning Coordinator indicated that a daycare is proposed on the church lands,

however, is not proposed on the lands which form part of the current application.

Mr. Tiefenbach stated that his letter is self explanatory and had no further comments.

There were no further questions and/or comments from members of the public on this

proposed amendment.

2) Housekeeping By-law - various

The proposed amendment is a housekeeping amendment to address a number of minor

issues that have been raised since the passage of By-law 1999-52.

Since the preparation of the Zoning By-law in 1999, the Committee of Adjustment,

Planning Coordinator and Chief Building Official have noted minor issues with certain

provisions within the By-law. Slight adjustments to certain regulations would result in a

document that is more in keeping with today's development standards.
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